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Update on Asylum Seekers Who are Fleeing 
Domestic and Gender Based Violence in Their 
Home Countries: Relief Available 

 
 

  

NIWAP will continue providing up-to-date technical assistance on matters related to 
domestic violence victims who have fled domestic and sexual violence in their home 
countries. In light of recent action in the Matter of A-B-, practitioners are reminded of the 
importance to screen for multiple avenues of relief when working survivors of domestic 
and sexual violence seeking gender based asylum. Some victims will have also suffered 
abuse or violence within the United States and may qualify to file U Visas, T Visas or 
VAWA self-petitions. Others may have been abused, abandoned or neglected by a parent 
in the U.S. or abroad and may be eligible for Special Immigrant Juvenile Status. For 
screening tools, see: 
 
• Info-graphic on Protections for Immigrant Victims 
• Screening for Victims Who Qualify for Immigration Protective Relief 
 
Those interested in ensuring immigrant domestic violence victims maintain access to 
asylum in the United States can show support by signing the letter by June 22, 
2018 co-authored by the Tahirih Justice Center, the Center for Gender and Refugee 
Studies, and Human Rights First.   
 
Moreover, as highlighted by the National Immigrant Justice Center, in your work on cases 
involving immigrant victims of domestic violence considering applying for gender based 
asylum examining Federal Circuit case law applicable in your jurisdiction is important.   
 
For more detailed information on gender based asylum for domestic violence victims and 
steps you can take to help victims see the resources developed by the following experts: 
 
• Tahirih Justice Center 
• Center for Gender & Refugee Studies 
 
NIWAP will continue monitoring the situation closely as it develops. 
 

  

 

http://niwaplibrary.wcl.american.edu/pubs/appendix-f-dhs-interactive-infographic-on-protections-for-immigrant-victims
http://niwaplibrary.wcl.american.edu/pubs/screening-tool-victims-qualify
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeiazZfS5DHbRd0C5w66RPNA1o6qYEbiXp27-gvl1Lf1AuU-w/viewform?c=0&w=1&usp=mail_form_link
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ewRHjBYqZEzcAYhMj03T1A40XwstOzEbKMvb3Ma76aw/edit?usp=sharing
https://immigrantjustice.org/press-releases/nijc-condemns-attorney-generals-unilateral-ruling-upending-asylum-protections
http://www.tahirih.org/what-we-do/policy-advocacy/gender-based-asylum/
https://cgrs.uchastings.edu/


   

  

Family and Child Separations 

 
 

  

For practitioners, advocates, and organizations working with or concerned about 
clients that may have been separated from their children or families at the border, 
the following resources provide useful information. 
 
• Family Separation at the Border, by the Women’s Refugee Commission 
• Trauma Migrant Children are Experiencing, by NPR 
• AAP Denounces Federal Initiative Separating Families at Border, by AAP News 
 

  

 

 
          

National Immigrant Women's Advocacy Project 

Call (202) 274-4457   email info@niwap.org    access our web library 

 
 

   
     

 

https://www.womensrefugeecommission.org/images/zdocs/WRC-Backgrounder-Flores-Settlement-and-Family-Separation.pdf
https://www.npr.org/2018/06/18/621127175/pediatric-doctor-says-shes-worried-about-trauma-migrant-children-are-experiencin
http://www.aappublications.org/news/2018/05/08/immigration050818
mailto:info@niwap.org
http://www.library.niwap.org/

